
 

 

 
President 
ANN D. 
FILLINGHAM 
LANSING, MI 
 
President-Elect 
JOSEPH E. SMITH 
BIRMINGHAM, AL 
 
Treasurer 
CAROL J. MCCOOG 
PORTLAND, OR 
 
Secretary 
VICTORIA N. 
OZIMEK 
AUSTIN, TX 

 
Immediate Past 
President 
TERI M. 
GUARNACCIA 
BALTIMORE, MD 

 
Directors: 
 
M. JASON AKERS 
NEW ORLEANS, LA 
 
MATTHIAS M. 
EDRICH 
DENVER, CO 
 
DEANNA L.S. 
GREGORY 
SEATTLE, WA 
 
JOLINDA L. 
HERRING 
MIAMI, FL 
 
JOHN W. 
HUTCHINSON 
HOUSTON, TX 
 
M. ELIZABETH 
WALKER 
INDIANAPOLIS, IN 
 
Chief Operating Officer 
LINDA H. WYMAN 
WASHINGTON, DC 
 
Director of Governmental 
Affairs 
BRIAN M. EGAN 
WASHINGTON, DC 
 

 
 

October 21, 2021 

 

Lily Batchelder 

Assistant Secretary, Office of Tax Policy  

U.S. Department of the Treasury 

1500 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW  

Washington, DC 20220  

 

Dear Ms. Batchelder,  

 

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the National Association of Bond Lawyers 

(NABL), I want to congratulate you on your confirmation as Assistant Secretary of Tax 

Policy at the U.S. Department of Treasury. We look forward to working with you on 

policies that impact our critical tax-advantaged municipal financing markets. NABL also 

encourages the Office of Tax Legislative Counsel to appoint a full-time attorney who will 

focus on the unique federal tax rules relating to tax-advantaged bonds.  

Approximately three-fourths of all public infrastructure in this country is financed by 

state and local governments through the issuance of state and local bonds, which are tax-

exempt or otherwise tax-advantaged under the Internal Revenue Code. The federal 

income tax rules for tax-advantaged bonds are essential to the efficient functioning of 

these markets and are unique in many respects. In that light, the Office of Tax Legislative 

Counsel has a long history – going back before the Tax Reform Act of 1986 – of having 

on staff an attorney with specific expertise in the federal tax issues relating to state and 

local bonds. That role has been unfilled since November 2019.  

Having an attorney with the expertise to efficiently address the issues affecting the 

municipal market will benefit issuers and other municipal market participants by 

facilitating an appropriate and robust consideration of the comments and needs of State and 

local governments and would be particularly vital in the wake of new legislation relating 

to tax-advantaged bonds.  

If NABL can provide further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact Brian Egan, 

Director of Governmental Affairs, in our Washington DC office, at (202) 503-3290 or at 

began@nabl.org. Please consider our membership of 2,500 public finance attorneys and 

staff based in Washington, D.C. as a resource to you and your team. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 Ann D. Fillingham 

President, National Association of Bond Lawyers  

601 Thirteenth Street, NW 
Suite 800 South 
Washington, D.C. 20005 

PHONE 202-503-3300 
FAX 202-637-0217 

www.nabl.org 


